
Hereby perceive we the love of God, because he laid down his life for us: and we ought
to lay down our lives for the brethren. 1 John 3:16

1 March 2024

Dear Family and Friends,

Thank you so much for praying for the church’s 8th anniversary this past month.
God worked in a special way! Folks got saved and God worked in our hearts.
Glory to God’s Holy Name! Please pray for us, we have a new opportunity this
month and we need God’s help!!! Thank you so much!

News from a foreign land:
This year was a very
interesting year for the
church’s anniversary. There
were three things going on at
the same time. 1. The
Chinese New Year 2. High
School Graduation 3. 9th
Grade Placement Test. But
God, Amen!!! We had a
special speaker with us, the
couple are missionaries to
Thailand from Mexico. He
preached a good sermon and

folks listened carefully. God worked in people’s hearts. It was just a very special
day for us. We were outside in tents, as you can see in the picture. We thank and
give God all the Glory for want He did! It is always amazing to watch God work!!!

Charlie and Jodie

Servants of the Most High God!
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